Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for May 7, 2008


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

May 7, 2008
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The May 7, 2008 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:01 PM by Chairman Richard Gokey.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Richard Gokey, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair 

Scott Stepp

Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Noel Roy, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

Joan London, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

ANNOUNCEMENTS Amity Fire Company is holding its first annual carnival. It runs through Saturday night. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
Gene Hafer asked the Board if there was a policy regarding recording the meetings. The Chief stated that the person must announce that they are recording the meeting. 
MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos questioned the motion regarding the Peter Jones house. Mr. Stepp stated that the motion was to begin discussion to move the Peter Jones house to Monocacy Hill. Mr. Boland stated there were many questions to be answered in the permanent license agreement. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of April 16, 2008. Motion passed 4-0.  

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Gokey, seconded by Mr. Weller, and passed 4-0 to approve the following disbursements:




Disbursements:
$  198,950.68 General Fund




$    48,556.55 Sewer Fund

$    17,664.92 Recreation Fund

$    17,954.83 Traffic Impact Fund North 

$     3,273.20  EDU Fund

$    23,612.07 Liquid Fuels 

$  310,012.25 Total 

PLANNING AND ZONING
HC Zoning Amendment Mr. Boland stated the zoning amendment was reviewed by Mr. Weber. There was a delay due to adding the CCRC as a permitted use by right. He stated that there needed to be a definition of CCRC added to the ordinance. The height restriction was changed to 50 feet. Mr. Boland stated that 155 properties would be affected by the amendment. He also renumbered the sections in the ordinance to reduce confusion. The amendment was sent to Exeter, St. Lawrence Borough and the County Planning Commission for review. Mr. Boland stated that the advertising of the ordinance would be expensive. After discussing the amendment the Board agreed to move all uses that required a special exception under section D to uses permitted by conditional use. Mr. Boland stated he would strike 3 uses under section C and all uses under section D and move them to Conditional uses and renumber the section. Mr. Boland stated he was working on how to post the properties. He thought it was more important to post the rear of the properties. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the Solicitor to advertise the ordinance provided that there was no negative response from the County Planning Commission and other municipalities in their review.
Zoning Hearing Board Recommendation  Mr. Jim Elliot was present to explain to the Board that the developer of the Villa at Morlatton was requesting to erect an elevated walkway between two buildings. A special exception was needed because the walkway would connect two properties with different owners but common control. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to recommend the Zoning Hearing Board approve the special exception. Motion passed 4-0. 
The meeting was adjourned to executive session at 7:43PM to discuss pending litigation.  

The meeting reconvened at 8:12PM. 

CODE ENFORCEMENT REPORT 

Chuck’s Auto Salvage  Mr. Yanos excused himself from the discussion. Ms. London stated there had been a site visit to Chuck’s. Ms. London stated that the original fence erected in 1989 was ten feet tall. In 2006 the fence was replaced with a concrete block fence. She stated she did not believe it was an enforcement issue. Mr. Gokey was concerned about the safety of the block fence. He asked if the Township was certifying if the fence was stable and safe. Ms. London stated that that needed to be investigated. No building permit was required to replace the fence. Mr. Gokey stated he felt the Township should require an engineer report. Ms. London stated she would contact Chuck’s and ask them to provide an engineer’s certification that the fence was stable and safe.  Terry Jones stated he was concerned about the height and safety of the fence. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Maplewood Paving Contract award  The Manager explained that the replacement of the curb was for stormwater control. Five inches of the street would be removed and replaced with a leveling course and crowning material to keep the water runoff in the street. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to award the contract to the low bidder, Windsor Service at a cost of $345,000 plus the additional at the North East end in accordance with the Township direction. Motion passed 4-0. Dennis Eidell, of 117 Maplewood, asked why an X was painted in the street in front of his driveway. Mr. Gokey stated that they would ask the engineer. 
County Emergency Response Team Ordinance  Chief Neider of Exeter was present to answer questions regarding participation in the BCERT. Mr. Gokey stated that he did not question the need, but that the Board wanted to know how much it would cost the Township. Chief Neider stated that the County was paying for the equipment cost, the Township would be responsible for the $1000 annual fee, $1000 start up fee and $2500 for training. Chief Neider stated that the group is looking for additional funding from various sources. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to advertise the ordinance for adoption. Motion passed 4-0. 
Pension Amendment The Township had received a letter from the actuary regarding the changes. There would be a small cost to the Plan to allow for the early retirement because the percentage had changed from 1.2% to 1.3%. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the Solicitor to prepare the changes to the ordinance. Motion passed 4-0. 

NEW BUSINESS

Seasonal Requirements for Stone & Asphalt    Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the advertisement for seasonal requirements. Motion passed 4-0. 
Tollgate Road Stormwater Plan     Mr. Lyon explained that the stormwater drainage design of the Tollgate Road realignment does not comply with the new stormwater ordinance. Waivers would be required or the stormwater drainage plan  would need to be redesigned and more land required for a detention basin. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to grant a waiver from the Stormwater Management Ordinance Sections 305(a) Infiltration BMPs, Section 306 Water Quality Requirements, Section 307 Stream Bank Erosion Requirements and Section 308(b) Peak Release Rate Requirements. This waiver is granted for the Toll Gate Road Realignment Land Development Plan authorized by the Township of Amity.  Motion passed 4-0. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to appoint Joseph Rusiewicz to fill the vacancy on the Park and Recreation Board. Motion passed 4-0. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to affirm the appointment of Wayne Klein to the Leaf Creek Trail Steering Committee. Motion passed 4-0. Their first meeting would be May 27th. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the Manager to hire Doug Haring to prepare the appraisals for the Tollgate Road easements for the realignment. Motion passed 4-0. 
The Manager reported that the Rec Board had made their recommendation regarding the Fee in Lieu charge, but the Planning Commission has not yet made their recommendation. Mr. Gokey asked if the Rec Board had taken age-restricted residential development into consideration when making their recommendation. Ms. Marmontello stated that the Rec Board would like to see a two tiered fee schedule. If that isn’t possible they would like to revisit the issue. Mr. Boland stated that the fee is already tiered in that the amount of land required from commercial development is less than residential.  Mr. Lyon stated that work on the 422/662 turning lane is scheduled to start on May 19th.  Mr. Gokey asked that the Board acknowledge Dennis Leh’s contribution in securing funding for this turning lane. Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the expenditure of $1717.17 from Met Ed and $1072.50 from Jim Haines to run service and energize the dusk to dawn light in the Monocacy Hill parking light. Mr. Yanos asked what precipitated the need for the light. Gene Hafer stated that the Amity AC had more vandalism when they put up lights. Ms. Marmontello stated that the funds would come out of the Monocacy Hill fund, however, with the other projects pending, she would rather not spend the money on the light. Mr. Stepp and Mr. Gokey withdrew their motion and second respectively. 
Mr. Yanos stated it was the intention of the Board to not allow the Shirey’s to join the Oley Ag Security Area. Mr. Boland will follow up. 

The Manager stated that CDBC funds were available. He suggested talking to Ken Pick to see if the funds could be used for economic development. Mr. Yanos asked if the money could be used for the handicapped curbs. 
The Manager reported that the property at the S bend on Old Airport Road was sold and the owners hoped to build a house there. 

The Manager reported that he had been approached by Pat Mascaro regarding their properties. Mr. Yanos suggested the Manager, the Chair and members of the EDAC attend the meeting.
Chief of Police  The Chief reported that there had been a bomb scare at KIWI. The police are still investigating. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the training for “Weaving you Way through the Web of Technology” for Officer Osterling. Motion passed 4-0.  Mr. Gokey suggested the Chief send a letter of thanks to Lower Marion for sending their bomb dog.
Supervisors Mr. Weller asked everyone to attend the Amity Fire Carnival for food and fun! 
Mr. Gokey stated that he and the Manager attended a seminar given by Senator Rafferty. He suggested that the Township look into purchasing through the CoStars program. 

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the Peter Jones house relocation to Monocacy Hill. Mr. Gokey asked if the public wanted to see a construction site at the entrance to the Park for several years. He was also concerned that the group had sufficient funding to build the structure. He felt that there needed to be a definite time frame to build the house. Mr. Yanos stated he would rather see the community focus on bringing a YMCA-like project to the Township. Ms. Marmontello stated that the Monocacy Hill entrance was determined to be the best location. She stated that Mr. Miller of the Heritage society said he would have the money to build the structure in place before the stone would be moved. Mr. Boland was concerned about what building standards the house would be built to. Mr. Gokey stated that other types of buildings could be put there. The Manager stated that they had looked at the codes and requirements. He thought they were fairly close to a permanent license agreement. Mr. Lyon stated that there were time constraints to this project. He stated the DCED grant was going to expire at the end of June, but may be extended. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Gene Hafer asked about the 209 committee. The Manager stated he was working on contacting the members. Mr. Hafer also asked about a dead tree on the McDonald’s lot. Terry Jones asked about the fields in Amity Community Park. The Manager stated that the Township pays half of the seeding and fertilizing bills. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned to executive session to discuss personnel issues and land acquisition at 10:35PM on motion by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Stepp, and duly passed. 

The meeting reconvened at 11:27PM. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to hire Alex Quirits as the summer helper at a rate of $10 per hour. Motion passed 5-0. 
Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to hire Doug Haring to do the appraisals for the properties along the Monocacy Creek sewer line. Motion passed 5-0. 

There being no further business, Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp and duly passed to adjourn the meeting at 11:32PM

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

